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 CONSERVATION: NETWORKING 
AND COLLABORATION 

Editorial

  I recently received an interesting paper chronicling the
development of a planned flora of British North
America and how it involved four elite women resident
in Québec City and St. John’s, Newfoundland in what
is now Canada (Shteir and Cayouette, 2019). The
project was planned by William Jackson Hooker, then
Regius Professor of Botany at the University of
Glasgow. William Jackson Hooker would become the
first Director of the Royal Botanic Gardens, Kew.
Given the coming IOCCVII at Kew in May, I
considered it timely to discuss this further.

  Archived correspondence between William Jackson
Hooker and Lady Dalhousie, Anne Mary Perceval,
Harriet Sheppard, and Mary Brenton demonstrates both
their interest in collecting plant material in their
locations, including native orchids, for the project and
his supportive  response in providing directions in
collecting and preserving specimens for overseas
transport. He also sent copies of Botanical Illustrations
which one of the four women, Mary Perceval, had
requested, and which she employed as an educational
tool. The resulting work,  Flora Boreali-Americana
(1829-40), was facilitated through effective
communication, collaboration and networking that was
foundational to the conservation of botanical knowledge
of that era. 

  

Of the orchid taxa listed in the Flora, we find
Platanthera obtusata found at Cap Tourmont (sic) ,and
Cypripedium spectabile  (C. reginae) with attributions
to Mrs. Perceval and Mrs. Sheppard (Vol. 2, pgs. 196
and 204-5 respectively); and Platanthera hookeri with
attribution to Lady Dalhousie (Vol. 2. Pg. 196). 
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Hooker's Orchid,  Platanthera hookeri (Torr. ex Gray) Lindl. 

  The specific  epithet honours Sir William Jackson Hooker.

Marilyn H.S. Light, Editor

On the Bookshelf

Flora Boreali-Americana; or, the Botany of the Northern
Parts of British North America (London: Henry G. Bohn,
1829-40). 2 vols.)

Biodiversity Heritage Library
https://www.biodiversitylibrary.org/item/13839#page/3/mode/1up
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Mark your Calendar

VII International Orchid Conservation Congress
Jodrell Laboratory, Royal Botanical Gardens Kew 

28 May – 1 June 2019

For more information and registration:
https://www.kew.org/kew-gardens/whats-on/7th-intern
ational-orchid-conservation-congress

    

VI Scientific Conference on Andean Orchids
University of EAFIT, Medellin, Columbia, 

6 to 8 August 2019
https://conferenciaorquideasandinas.com/english/

To register and pay, please use the following link:
http://www.eafit.edu.co/cec/congresos/Paginas/orquideas.as
px 

Payment will be taken during the registration process, using
a credit card. Early bird  registration - 1 May 2019.
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Changes to contact information?

 To maintain effective communication, we need to know

of any changes in contact information. 

Please inform the OSG Chair, Mike Fay. 

(M.Fay@kew.org) 

Call for conservation news
 Members are invited to provide news of their recent

conservation activities for publication in the OSG

Conservation News.

 Please submit material in Microsoft Word, and

illustrations, if any, as separate jpeg files. If applicable,

please include suggested captions and photographic

credits. Send news to Marilyn Light, Editor,

(mslight@distributel.net)
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